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May 4, 2020 

Dear Parents, 

As you may be aware, schools will be resuming instructional activities in the near future.  At the 
high school level, instructional activities are set to resume as of the week of May 11th, 2020.  
Students will not be physically reporting to school, instruction will be done through distance 
education.   
 
Unlike the previous phases where completing the work was optional, students are expected to 
complete the work and assignments given to them by their teachers.  It is important to note, that 
the work and assignments given over the next few weeks until the conclusion of the school year 
will greatly impact the professional judgement of the teacher when determining whether a student 
has acquired the necessary competencies to be promoted to the next level.  We especially advise 
students who had poor results in the first two terms to take advantage of this opportunity to 
consolidate their knowledge and to demonstrate that they have acquired the necessary 
competencies and skills to be promoted.  
 
The modalities of how pedagogical activities will conducted in this next phase will be 
communicated to you shortly.  In the meanwhile, out teachers will continue to provide educational 
support and will check in with their students on weekly basis as they have done over the last four 
weeks. 
 
You will also receive shortly instructions as well as a schedule for pick-up of materials from 
student lockers. 
 

Kind Regards,   

 

Steven Rebelo 
Principal 
Lester B. Pearson High School   

  

 
 

   

  

 


